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Don’t Miss our Special DCUV Holiday 
Christmas Party!!
Dec. 15th, 5:30 PM, Thayer Dining Hall

Join your friends for a wonderful reception with free hors d’oeuvres (including plenty 
of shrimp for all of you who are asking), wine, beer, cocktails and non-alcoholic drinks 
for all registered members. If you have yet to register this year, do so now or come to the 
party with a check and you can register as you enter.

Letter from our President:
 
Hello DCUV members,  

The fall ended with two excellent events for the 
DCUV. We were pleased to be the first Club to 
have President Kim join us for a special recep-
tion and he delivered a packed program on his 
understanding of the Dartmouth Experience and 
the attraction he feels for what makes Dartmouth 
special.  

Our fall Tuesday receptions ended with an excel-
lent panel of speakers from the DOC. Dan Nelson 
‘75, the new Director of Outdoor Programs spoke 
eloquently about his passion for the DOC, its 
uniqueness among college experiences, and the 
Dartmouth resources that intensify the breadth of 
offerings. Dan brought four DOC student leaders 
who spoke of their activities and how the DOC 
has influenced their life experiences. 

We have lots more in store for the winter and 
spring so please join us in membership and sup-
port these events. 

Caroline Cannon Tu’98

President Kim ‘82a and Vice President for Alumni Relations, 
David Spalding ‘76 greeting guests at our special reception on 
Oct 4th. Here he is talking to Richard Throwbridge ‘54. Talking 
to David is DCUV Board member Richard Akerboom. Over 
400 attended the event and also enjoyed a fine selection of hors 
d’oeuvres (below) provided by Alumni Relations. Then all listened 
to President Kim’s very thoughtful and enjoyable talk!

Board Member Chuck Sherman has created a new 
format for our DCUV member Directory with new 
categories - now in the mail.  
We are also making progress on updating our web site 
at: dcuv.org   If this short address does not work, use: 
www.dartmouth.org/clubs/dcuv/. 
      Clark Griffiths ‘57, Editor
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January 19th, 5:30, Top of the Hop: Reception with Chris 
Wren ‘57, New York Times reporter and editor speaking 
on The Future of Journalism. 

Chris has a long history with the publication industry both 
as reporter and editor. He began his career as reporter for 
Look, covering the civil rights movement and the Vietnam 
War. Later, he became a senior editor and Washington 
editor for the magazine. In 1973, he joined The New York 
Times as metropolitan reporter. His tenure at the NYTimes 
included bureau chief in Moscow, Cairo, Beijing, Ottawa, and 
Johannesburg and a United Nations and foreign correspondent 
covering drug policy. When he retired from the NYTimes 
he left the newspaper’s Manhattan office and walked to his 
home in Vermont along the Appalachian and Long Trails. 
The experience resulted in his book: Walking to Vermont: 
From Times Square into the Green Mountains–A Homeward 
Adventure.

January 30th, 9-1: Annual Seminar – Pandemics and 
Epidemiology

This year’s annual seminar is truly a timely topic. With the 
flu season in full swing and the media attention paid to the 
H1N1 virus set to reach a frenzied level, learn from an expert 
about new directions and breakthroughs in the field of study. 
Dartmouth Medical School Professor, Joe Rosen, MD will 
conduct an enlightening discussion on his research into the 
nature of modern pandemics and strategies above and beyond 
vaccination to fight their spread.

February 16th, 5:30, Top of the Hop: Reception with 
Richard Crocker, Dean of the Tucker Foundation: 
Speaking on the new programs for students and his 
direction for the Foundation.

The Foundation was instituted in 1951 by the Dartmouth 
College Trustees to support and further the moral and 

spiritual work of the College.  Today it aspires to be a 
nationally recognized model of moral and transformational 
leadership in higher education. Through a combination of 
community service, service learning and spiritual exploration, 
programming at the Tucker Foundation provided students with 
over 7,000 opportunities to perform service and examine their 
spirituality last year. Learn about the success of the Foundation 
and its continuing relevancy to the Dartmouth experience by 
its new Dean. 

March 16th, 5:30, Top of the Hop: Reception with Jeffrey 
Horrell, Dean of Libraries and Librarian of the College: 
Speaking on the breadth and depth of services for students 
and alumni in the age of the modern library. 

In the early 1980s, Jeffrey was the Librarian at Dartmouth’s 
Sherman Art Library. After working for both Syracuse and 
Harvard, he returned to Hanover in 2005 to assume the 
position of Librarian of the College. In his current position, 
he oversees the Library’s information resources that range 
from a vast array of digital sources to approximately 2.35 
million printed volumes, including subscriptions to over 
20,000 journals and other serials. Jeffrey will speak on the 
evolving services of the modern library and will address the 
opportunities available to students and alumni. 

April 20th, 5:30, Top of the Hop: Tuesday reception – 
 Topic to be announced

May 11th, 5:30, Hayward Lounge, Hanover Inn 
 Annual Book Awards

The DCUV will once again honor local high school students, 
nominated by their schools, for all around excellence. 

May 18th, Top of the Hop and Alumni Hall: Annual Dinner

Join us for our annual reception and dinner. As in the past, we 
we will have a notable speaker join us for the program. 

Our Schedule of Events for 2010. Put these dates on your new calender now! 

The best photo I have of Jim Kim is 
with my wife, Happy. She was last in 
the receiving line. CG, Editor

New Director of Outdoor Programs, Dan Nelson showing slides and talking about 
the importance of student leadership of the DOC. We also heard from four undergrad 
leaders including the DOC President, Tom Flynn ‘11. 


